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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

9th July 2021



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who help others to feel a part of a group’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Maisey B-B.
Gracie McA-R.
	Archie E.
Rosie G-J.
	Sofia N.
Harrison P.
	Caine E.
Ivy S.
	Aston E.
Lucas T.
	Olivia M.
Alex M.

	Year 1
	Calvin P.
Seth P-G.
	Ethan P.
Jake H.
	Dexter F.
Freya C.
	Scarlett F.
Oliver N.
	Mia W.
Leonel S.
	Isabelle P.
Evelyn S.

	Year 2
	Isla Y.
Evie N.
	Inaya A.
Harry P.
	Olivia C.
Tiana H.
	Alfie H.
Sam B.
	Olivia P.
Dominic S.
	Poppy P.
Olivia F.

	Year 3
	Phoebe S.
Miley N.
	Caitlyn S.
Emily E.
	Buddy B.
Mason P.
	Bailey H.
Aiza K.
	Leighton T.
Ty N.
	Jake W.
Kayden B.

	Year 4
	Jacob H.
Jake C.
	Harry W.

Sarocha M.
	Samuel H.
Megan K.
	Joseph M.
Michael M.
	Trisden L.
Lucy K.
	Leah M.
Cain P.

	Year 5
	Evie M.
Ella P.
	Macey N.
Megan B.
	Summer W.
Lucy S.
	Roxie A.
Callum C.
	Mason G.
Finlay C.
	Ellie D.
Lily C.

	Year 6
	Addison W.
Max E.
	Jamie G.
Aliza S.
	Harriet G.
Aiden L.
	Imogen K.
Lexi M.
	Luke H.
Rukia S.
	Harry G.
Persia D.


	Walliams
	1581
	Rowling
	1685

	Dahl
	1523
	Cowell
	1601


Overall winners Rowling with 9456 points
Closing and Re-opening

Please be reminded that school closes at normal time on Friday 23rd July and re-opens on Wednesday 1st September. Thank you.

Gifts for staff

We have had lots of enquiries about bringing gifts for staff into school.  If you wish to send in a gift for a staff member, please send it in a plastic carrier bag with your child. The gifts will then be put into a box and quarantined for 72 hours. Therefore, gifts would need to be sent in by Monday 19th July if possible. Thank you.

Year 6 Leavers’ Party

This will take place at the end of the school day – weather permitting. 

The date for the outdoor party is Tuesday 13th July (3.05 to 4.30pm).  The children will remain in their Class bubbles for this event. In case the weather is against us, the reserve date will be Thursday 15th July (3.05 to 4.30pm). Your child can come to school wearing their own clothing and sensible footwear – no make-up or jewellery is permitted.  Thank you. 

Please note your child MUST be collected promptly at 4:30pm. They will NOT be able to walk home on their own. 

Class 13 PE Enrichment Day

Class 13 had a truly amazing morning of enrichment activities involving den building and archery. Luckily, the weather was kind to us and the children showed excellent team work and resilience when making dens from a range of different materials. They worked together to create different frames. In archery, the pupils showed off their skills with many hitting the bulls eye! A fantastic time was had by all. Well done, class 13.

Year 6 Road Safety Workshop - Class 14 

On Monday 5th July, Class 14 took part in a Road Safety workshop that was delivered by Wigan Council Road Safety Team. The message of Think, Stop, Look, Listen was reinforced to the children. They discussed how to stay safe on their journey to high school in September, what distractions there could be when crossing the roads and how to avoid them. The children were very active during the session when both asking and answering questions giving excellent responses. Well done Class 14!

Football Final

For the first time in 55 years England have reached the final of a major football tournament. We know that many of you - like us - will be watching on Sunday night and cheering on our England team!

This is a one-off event and time to make memories with your children; for us to come together as a nation; and for us to be able to celebrate or commiserate with the result. 

If your child is a football fan and likely to be staying up after 11pm on Sunday evening to watch the final, then let them stay in bed a little longer and get to school by 10.30am on Monday. The register will stay open until 10.30am. We would rather have the children rested and in school ready to learn rather than absent all day or feeling very tired. 

The usual absence procedures apply: if your child is going to be absent on Monday, please let us know as soon as possible on Monday morning via telephone or e-mail.

The school staff will be in school at the usual time to welcome those children who arrive at the normal time.

  

Let’s hope that after many years of waiting, football can finally come home!

Best wishes and enjoy the weekend everyone!  
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher    
